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Policy Updates 
Policy 1060 Bullying, Cyberbullying, Harassment, and Intimidation 

Policy 6080 Sustainability 
 
 

    
To: All Staff 
 
From: Karalee Turner-Little 
 Deputy Superintendent 
 
 
On March 10, 2022, the Board of Education adopted modifications to Policy 1060 Bullying, 
Cyberbullying, Harassment, or Intimidation and Policy 6080 Sustainability. 
 
Policy 1060 was modified to align the policy to Maryland’s Model Policy to Address Bullying, 
Harassment, or Intimidation in accordance with Section 7-424.1 of the Education Article in the Annotated 
Code of Maryland. The title of the policy was changed to Bullying, Cyberbullying, Harassment, and 
Intimidation. 
 
Policy 6080 Sustainability was modified in accordance with HB0630: Primary and Secondary Education – 
School District Energy Use – Policy and Study: Requiring each school district to adopt or update a school 
district energy policy beginning July 1, 2022; specifying the contents of a school district energy policy; 
encouraging school districts to set targets to increase the school district's use of renewable energy and 
reduce the school district's greenhouse gas emissions; and requiring that a school district energy policy be 
posted on the school district's website and updated every 3 years. 
 
The changes are effective immediately. These policies and implementation procedures in their entirety can 
be accessed on the HCPSS website at https://policy.hcpss.org/. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this update. 
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